Fenstanton and Hilton Primary School

Pupil Premium strategy

Our School Vision

Children only have one childhood. Being part of a community of children is unique within life’s
experience. In this school we value every child and strive to enrich the whole person.

We believe that learning should be vivid and real: a joy in itself. We nurture adaptable and flexible
learners who are passionate about learning and have the skills to embrace every challenge and
opportunity with confidence.




Fenstanton and Hilton Primary School will receive a total of £45,100 Pupil Premium funding for the
2017 to 2018 financial year.

The school proposes to spend this money by;

o All of the Pupil premium pupils receive fruit pots daily

e All of the Pupil Premium pupils receive milk daily

e They also have their PE kit acquired for them

e Funding for any school trips or residential visits

e Funding for sports or extra-curricular clubs that the pupils wish to attend.

e There is a variety of interventions and support groups provided for the pupils within school,
such as Nurture groups, first class maths and sensory circuits

o  We would also like to use the Pupil Premium money to fund specific trips and visits, which
will enhance the pupil’s appetite for learning.

Barriers to learning:

e Social, emotional and mental health
We carry out termly checks on the pupils and use the findings to support in the areas we feel
would be most beneficial to allow the pupils to fully engage in their learning.

e Attendance
As a school we provide help, support and strategies to pupils and families who find this
challenging. We also have the Educational Welfare Officer who helps to support all stake
holders too.

e Language
Pupils with English as an additional language are assessed termly. These results are used to
provide the relevant structure to the pupil to be able engage with and access the learning.
The school will work with home to support with translations where necessary.



